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3 May 2005

Mr. YEUNG Kin-hung,

Secretary, Environmental Protection Inspectorate Association,
2(F, Chinachem Exchange Square,

I Hoi Wan Street,

Quarry Bay,

Hong Kong.

Dear Mr. Yeung,

1 refer to your letter ref (6) in EPIA 2005 dated 12 April 2005 addressed to
Mr. KWOK Ka Keung, Keith, PSE/DEP. :

The senior management has carefully considered the request of your

' association for a ‘sit-in membership in the Departmental Consultative Committee -

(DCC) in accordance with the guidelines laid down in Civil Service Branch Circular
No. 21/91 — Departmental Consultative Committees. You may be aware that
according to the guidelines, if a staff association has either a paid-up membership of
25% or more of the particular grade of staff or a minimum of 500 members,

whichever is the less, it should normally be given representation on the DCC as
representing the grade concerned. This is to ensure that the DCC should be able to
represent the interests of most of the staff. Tg avoid duplication of representation of
staff through union and clection, and the membershlp of a DCC becoming too
unwieldy, the Head of Department concerned may exercise discretion to decide
whether a separate seat should be created under the 25% or 500-membership
citerion. | |

According to the information provided by you to the Secretary of the DCC |
on 29 April 2005, your association now has some 90 members. I am afraid that
this is well below the 25% or 500-membership criterion.- Any decision to deviate
substantially from this guideline should be justified on grounds of the balanced
'm_teresf of the staff. ‘




The existing DCC Constitution provided a seat for the EPI Branch (EPIB)
of the Hong Kong Chinese Civil Servants’ Association (HKCCSA). Although the
operation of the EPIB has been suspended by HKCCSA, according to the
information from HKCCSA, the procedure for EPIB to resume normal operation is
a joint application by 7 EPIB members for their approval, followed by a general
meeting to elect its Executive Committee Members. In this circumstance, EPIB
may revive and if this happens, there will be duplication of representation of staff in
DCC. This is obviously undesirable.

As regards your request for permission for EPIA to conduct meetings
every two months during office hours in the afternoon, I regret to inform you that
this is not consistent with our current practice and the guidelines set out in CSB
Circular No. 12/91 “Officers Engaged in Staff Consultative Councils and Staff
Association Activities”. Internal meetings of a staff association or its executive
committee should normally be held outside office hours.

I wish T could be more helpful and if you and your members wish to
discuss further the issues, I am willing to arrange such a meeting.

Yours sincerely,

Sl

(Benny Wong)
for Director of Environmental Protection

c.c. DCC Staff Side Chief Spokesman, Mr Alan Yim E(IP)43
DCC EPI Sit-in Representatives
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